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Minutes of the Committee Meeting 6th April 2009

Present:
Tony Green

Chairman

Dave Debnam

Vice President

Dave Young

Vice President

Chris McLaren

Secretary

Ron Knight

Treasurer



Bill Barrett

Mens Captain



Karen Ashby

Ladies Captain

Phil Abbitt

Breda Haughton

Helen Morris

Matt Thompson


_________________________________________________________________
1. Chairman’s Comments


March has again seen some great running performances with quite a few Personal Bests and County Champions. For early year marathon and half marathon runners the culmination of that winter training is coming to fruition. Some pleasing performances from the runners at Blackpool and Oakley are to the fore. Well done to you all.

The best wishes of all the club go to all of our club members taking part in the Flora London Marathon particularly our three members who got the club places. .

At the end of this month the will see the start of the 2009 beginners course.  The coaches will be on a rota for the 12-week period. We will maintain speed work sessions each Thursday. However we would be grateful for any existing club members in giving us a hand a couple of time during the 12-week programme. Please speak to any one of our coaches if you can help.

The incidents where occupants of cars have thrown things at runners have been reported to the Police. If any further incidents occur please report them to either Chris McLaren or myself so we can report them to our police contacts. Stay aware and carry a mobile telephone in case you have to summons the assistance of the police. 

Thursday 9th April sees the Luton Sports Awards where Louise Peters and the Club have been short-listed for awards. We will let you know how we got on.
2. Apologies 

None – Complete committee

3.
Previous Minutes

Minutes of the March meeting were accepted and agreed. 

4. Matters Arising

Luton Regional Bar booked for 2010 Awards evening – 6 Feb 2010.  No deposit paid yet and price not confirmed.

TG to contact ARO Sports for Beginners course attendance 14 May (Wk3) 

5. Secretary Report

Correspondence received

· Received affiliation certificate from Association of Running Clubs (ARC)

· Request for affiliation to England Athletics.  Club and member’s details have to be updated by 30th April.  Cost £50 for club and £5 per member

· Notification of Eastern Athletic Association on 21st April at Cambridge.  Copies of reports on notice board

· Luton Regional Sports Ctr are contacting all clubs who block book the centre.  Differing levels of clubs can take advantage of discounted rates for bookings.  An Affiliated Club is given 12.5% discount. All affiliated clubs have a minimum requirement to their governing bodies, (in our case England Athletics) and Active Luton are now lawfully bound to hold copies of documentation on site at the centre. Documentation copies required:- Affiliation to Governing body, Insurance company & expiry date, Club Constitution, Child Protection Policy, Health & Safety Policy, Coaching qualifications, risk assessments, CRB checks and expiry dates. 

  Copies to be provided by 1st May 2009.




       Upgrading to Club Mark status can attain further discounted rates.  LRSC will also be holding twice yearly club forums. 

· Beds Development Agency – Dave Brown & Neil Deans advised of Endurance Flying coach.  Request to visit has been made by Dunstable Road Runners and Ampthill & Flitwick Flyers.  Contact David Brown for more information.

· Beds AAA Minutes of meeting 20 March received and displayed on notice board

Membership Status
Membership renewal for 2009 is now closed.  Any membership fee now wanting to be paid will be at the new membership rate.  Annual subscriptions should have been paid by end of February.   Member (where applicable) and club affiliation (period to March 31st 2010) to England Athletics is now due and to be completed by 30th April 2009.

Statistics:-

Current membership:



175

Members who confirmed won’t re-join:

 20

Lapsed (no response):



 10 

(contacted by phone, e-mail, txt & letter)

6. Treasurer’s Report

Cash flow sheet shown.

TG asked if the returnable deposit from Bath Road Awards evening had been returned as there was no damage.  RK has not received it, so will follow with Bath Road Leisure Centre.

7. Bill & Karen’s March 09 Running Report

March saw a very busy month for the club.

Sunday 1st   We finished our Cross Country league on the 1st, with Striders finishing in 6th place overall.  This was not as good as we hoped for, but without making excuses, we had a lot of injuries and a number of our top runners missing for most of the season.  Chris Lamont finished 1st Vet50 and Louise Peters was 1st Female Vet35.  Well done to them.  We would like to thank everybody who did take part and hopefully we will get everybody fit and healthy for next season.  Roll on October.

Sunday 1st Three Striders ran the Berkhamstead ½ Marathon.

Saturday 7th Louise Peters ran the Inter Counties Cross Country, as part of the Bedfordshire team, where she finished 2nd Beds scorer.

Sunday 8th About twenty Striders ran the Milton Keynes ½ Marathon.  There were p.b. runs from nine Striders.  Chris Lamont finished 1st Vet50 but didn’t register on the finishing list as he lost his timing chip.  It is good to see so many of our runners in such good shape so early in the year, especially those running spring marathons.  Five of those Striders, who posted a p.b. are running marathons.  It was also good to Ian Cousins do his first road race for 28 months.  Welcome back Ian. 

Sunday 15th Paul Keech ran a p.b in the Finchley 20ml. 

Three Striders ran the Silverstone ½ Marathon where Steve Cartwright posted a p.b.

Andy Duncan ran the Broadland ½ Marathon.

Saturday 21st Ian Cousins ran the Orion 15mls Cross Country.

Sunday 22nd Dave Hardwick and Louise Peters ran the Ashby 20mls, where Louise ran a 5 min p.b.


Amanda Rankin ran the 5K Chick Chase at Milton Keynes.

Saturday 28th Thom Darby ran the Victoria 5ml in a new p.b.

Sunday 29th Andy Duncan ran Reading ½ Marathon.

Sunday 29th Saw a very good turnout of Striders for the County Championship 10ml at Sandy.  There were some exceptional runs, especially from Adrian Copp, Mark Sains, Jenna Litchfield and Alison Sugars.  There were at least seven p.b. runs.  In the County Championships we also did very well.  Alison Sugars was 2nd Vet35, Paulene Plater was 1st Vet60, Breda Haughton was 1st Vet65 in the race and 1st Vet70 in the County.  Lance Richardson was 3rd Vet50 in the County, Bill Barrett was 1st Vet55, Ian Cousins was 3rd Vet60 and Tom Murphy was 1st Vet70.  So this was another good day   for the club.  We would also like to congratulate Biggleswade AC  on such a good event, well organised and marshalled.  Our only complaint is with Beds AAA, who again have planned the County Championship 10 and 20mls to take place on consecutive Sundays.  There may only be one 20 mile race in the county, but there are three 10mile races.  Can we ask the Beds AAA to look at things from the runner’s point of view, not just saying any race will do.  It needs a bit of planning and thought.

Between now and our next report there are a lot of Striders running marathons in Blackpool and London.  We would just like to each and every one of you good luck.

8. Strider of the Month.

Congratulations to March’s Strider of the Month, Jenna Litchfield who has been steadily improving and posted a number of P.B’s lately.

9. 2009 Beginners Course

Date of first meeting will be 23rd April.  A coach rosta will ensure that the beginners are covered, and will also still be able to provide 2 speedwork sessions on Thursday evenings

Beginners schedule will be distributed in 3 x 4 weekly sessions.  It will be made clear that attending the course is not a club membership.  

Final pack will include a copy of the club membership form.

Advertising poster available 



– 
KA

Coach rosta





-
MT

Beginner packs, (four weekly)



-
MB (costs to be paid)

ARO Sports to be asked to attend, Wk 3 (14 May)
-
TG

10. Ladies 5K – 12 July

RK – 6 entries received to date, send entry form to previous entrants

Park booked

500 forms to be printed

11.
Quiz Night – 2nd May
At Luton Regional, 7:15 for 7:30 start

Tickets £9. inc fish & chips, Matt to sell tickets

D Thompson to send electronic score board

Laptop KA, pre-test required 

12.
Active Luton – Back to Sport Event
Luton Active to support “Luton Summer of Physical Activity Campaign 2009 at LRSC.  All clubs who use sports centre have been invited to support.

Discussed at Coaches meeting.  We will offer a run in the morning, Sat 23rd May, lap around Lothair Common, approx 10:30, and an introductory speedwork session at approx 12:30.  Ask a few club members to have their Sat morning run at Regional Sports Ctr, lead any interested people.  After a lap, can leave and finish their run.

Both sessions will be supported by Striders coaches.

Striders tent to be located outside front entrance of Sports Centre.

Promotional material on display in tent (10 Reasons – RK has 112 copies).  Promotional display board – TG, photos required DD.

13.
A.O.B

· Luton Marathon (DY) Advised that Dunstable Road Runners (DRR) no longer wish to support the event, although J Catlin (JC) has suggested that some members would still help in marshalling if required.  Constitution written in 1999, states that profits would be split between Striders and DRR, but have always been put back into the event.  DY said this may be the only concern with DRR pulling out.  Striders have taken on the event, (M.Thompson & S.Harries).  TG asked if DRR have advised formally, in writing, that they are withdrawing.  DY to discuss with JC.
· Social Committee (MT) – Meeting last week with Greer Kidney, Matt Thompson and Dave Thompson.  Suggestions for items this year, summer event, (BBQ, Country walk, end at pub, river trip, etc).  Club Trip for 2010, possibly abroad, Christmas party 2009, (meal vs Striders doing it themselves).  Meal out is preferred option, as DIY option will be similar to “birthday bash”. 
· Charity Balance (HM)  - reported current balance is £650.63.
· Club Nights (BB) – Raised concern that members were coming in on club nights later than 7:30pm which was delaying peoples runs.
· Ken Abbott Cross Country Championship (DD)  Cancellation of 1 race (Race 4-Ampthill) had left 11 members ineligible to enter Championship for 2009/2010 as they had only completed 2 events.  Question was should these members be given a result equal to their lowest score so that they would have 3 event scores and be eligible for next season.  Discussion was held, 30 members would still be eligible, concern that a precedent would be set.  Committee rejected proposal.

The next meeting will be held on Monday 11th May 2009 at the LRSC commencing at 7.45pm. Anyone wishing to submit an item for discussion should hand his or her written submission to the Secretary or any other committee member.
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